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The Rho Chi Society

Annual Chapter Report 


 Annual Chapter Report – 2016-2017
Please complete your Annual Chapter Report, adhering strictly to the format below, and submit it to the National Office via e-mail (RhoChi@unc.edu) by May 15.
General formatting guidelines:

· Adhere to the page/word limitations specified in each section.

· Use 12 point, Times-New Roman, font.

· Do not include any attachments or appendices. 
· Submit as a Word Document. 
Date of report submission: 5/15/17
Name of School/College: The Daniel K. Inouye College of Pharmacy at the University of Hawaii at Hilo
Chapter name and region: Delta Iota, Region VIII
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address: Dr. Supakit Wongwiwatthananukit (supakit@hawaii.edu)
(If chapter has a co-advisor, please list name and email address): 

For split campuses, please list advisor and email address for each campus, if applicable:

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Paolo Truong
(Note: Any chapter failing for three successive years to have a delegate at the National Convention shall be declared “inactive” by the Executive Council and may not elect members unless and until reinstated – Article 4, Section 3, Rho Chi Society Bylaws) Note that Advisors attending the National Conventions may serve as delegates in the absence of a student or non-student member delegate—Article 7, Section 7, Rho Chi Society Bylaws.  
Date delegate’s name submitted to Rho Chi.: 03/10/17
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Paolo Truong (ptruong@hawaii.edu)
Vice President: Quan Truong (qtruong@hawaii.edu)
Secretary: Vicky Nguyen (vnguyen8@hawaii.edu)
Treasurer: Lam Le (xle@hawaii.edu)
Historian: Cierra Gauvin (cgauvin@hawaii.edu) 

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

(If not yet elected, please indicate date of anticipated election and report names within one week of election)

President: Rene Scott Chavez (rs777@hawaii.edu)
Vice President: Tyler Millar (millart@hawaii.edu)
Secretary: Kara Paulachak (karalp3@hawaii.edu)
Treasurer: David Pham (davidp6@hawaii.edu)
Historian: Kelsey Noetzelmann (kelseyln@hawaii.edu)
Number of Rho Chi student members at college or school, listed by class year and program (and by campus if more than one campus):
· Class of 2017: 17

· Class of 2018: 17 

· Class of 2019: 17

· PhD: 5

· Total: 56
Meetings: Provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format (Limit 1.5 page)
Note:  If your chapter is part of a split campus, please list the meetings with campus reference under the Attendance (i.e. A, B or 1, 2 with a note to indicate the campus of reference).
	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	August 27th , 2016
	5/5 members
	E. Board Meeting
Discuss the goals and activities for the upcoming year
	Finalized committee chairs.
Discuss dates to implement new ideas.

	September 1st , 2016
	17/17 members + Advisor
	Gen. Meeting
Welcome back, Discussed goals. 

Announced activities for the year
	Planned Journal Clubs, Tutoring, Quiz Bowls, Tutor Workshop, Pre-Pharm Events

	October 6th, 2016 
	15/17 members + Advisor
	Gen. Meeting
Updates on past events. Implement the new ideas.
	Planned a Tutor Workshop and Drug Action Review

	November 15th 2016
	10/17 members + Advisor
	Gen. meeting
Updates on past events
	Make Tutor Workshop ideas 
Write Thank you Notes

	December 5th 2016
	11/17 members + Advisor 
	Gen. Meeting
Updates on past events
	Plan Initiation Banquet

	January 12, 2017
	5/5 members + Advisor
	E. Board Meeting
New Initiates

Improving past events

Walgreens Donation
	Send out invitations to new members.
Request Funds from Walgreens

	January 31, 2017
	33/34 members + Advisor +2 P4 members
	Gen. Meeting

Introduce new members

Updates on past events
	Explain purpose of each committee and introduced Rho Chi to new members

	February 23, 2017
	31/34 members + Advisor + 1 PhD student
	Gen. Meeting 

Election of new executive board
	Continued past events.

Solicit interest in chair positions

	March 16th, 2017
	31/34 members + Advisor + PhD student
	Gen. Meeting

Welcomed new executive board

Updates on past events
	Create a retail rotation review.



	April 9th, 2017
	10/10 members
	E. Board Meeting

Set goals for the new year. Explained duties of executive roles.
	Transitioned new officers

	April 24th, 2017
	32/34 members + Advisor + PhD student
	Gen. Meeting

Updates on past events.

Appointed new chair positions
	Set goals for the new year. 


Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? (Limit 0.5  page)
Rho Chi Mission: “Encourages and recognizes excellence in intellectual development and fosters fellowship among its members and advocates critical inquiry in all aspects of pharmacy.
During our leadership retreat, the 2016-2017 executive council met with the previous chapter officers to discuss the goals we would like to implement. We found that it was not only necessary to recognize intellectual development in Rho Chi members but to advocate for critical inquiry in all aspects of pharmacy. Therefore, our first goal was to increase our presence on campus and to create more academic events which would increase pharmaceutical knowledge exposure to other students of the college of Pharmacy. In order to do this, we decided to continue the events we currently have that promote intellectual achievements. This included tutoring sessions, quiz bowls, journal clubs, and exam reviews. For the new year, we also decided to expand on SOAP presentations and create a review session in the areas of biochemistry and medicinal chemistry. By increasing the events we host, hopefully the Rho Chi Society would continue to be well received by others on campus and they would be able to utilize our services to strengthen their abilities to learn as a student pharmacist.

In order to carry out the first goal, we needed to have an increase in member participation. This was our second goal. We wanted to foster fellowship among our members and instill a desire to help others in each of them. One of the events we planned for the year was a tutor workshop. This would help students engage in tutor sessions more effectively and mitigate any apprehension involved with tutoring. We also recommended that each member play an active part in the society and engage with leadership positions. 
Activities:  This section is usually the primary focus of the report.  The chapter reports should contain detailed descriptions of all activities developed and conducted to further the society’s mission (See Appendix 1 for Chapter Activities Report Template).  (For split campuses, please reference the activities by campus.)  It may contain a combination of activities within the college and/or university as well as activities that provide outreach outside the academic community.  School-wide events that provide evidence of intellectual leadership (e.g., a sponsored lecture, symposium, poster session, etc.) may be included.  Service activities for non-members such as tutoring may be included.  It is recommended that students also provide at least one community service activity outside of the academic institution (e.g., volunteering at a long-term care facility, providing health information to patients/citizens in the community, etc.) provided that it is consistent with the mission of the Rho Chi Society.  The description must include whether these activities are on-going (if so, for how long) or are new initiatives. (Limit 1500 words)
Tutoring + Tutor Workshop:
This is an ongoing activity and is one of our chapter’s modes of fundraising. Tutoring is our main focus as it promotes academic excellence to the school and reinforces our members’ knowledge of material covered in previous years. The members offer tutoring services to the first and second year student pharmacists. Tutoring hours are well-balanced among members in order to ensure equal distribution of these opportunities. In the past academic year, 22 out of the 34 members participated in offering tutor services. In the Fall semester, 40 hours of tutoring were provided raising $222 and in the Spring semester 38 hours were provided raising $211. Students were tutored in the subjects of Biochemistry 1 and 2, Calculations, Drug Action 1 and 2, Immunology, Pharmaceutics 1 and 2, Self Care 1 and 2, Integrated Therapeutics 1 and 2, Pharmacokinetics, Evidence based medicine, Biostatistics, Pathophysiology, and Law.
This past year, in order to increase tutoring participation, we hosted a tutor workshop. We partnered with Kilohana tutoring, a tutor service provider to the undergraduate college. This workshop demonstrated ways to provide efficient tutor sessions and to connect with the tutee. This workshop was open to all members and in order to continue this knowledge and expand it to those who couldn’t make it, the chairs of this event created a document to summarize the key points taken from this workshop. This document is given to all tutors before they complete a session. 
Quiz Bowl:

Our quiz bowl events are provided as a means for students to prepare for an upcoming exam. This is an ongoing event that is hosted to members of the P1 and P2 class. The format of quiz bowl is jeopardy style quiz questions where students form a team and collaboratively discuss and answer the questions. These events require faculty help as they provide feedback and comments on all of the questions used during the event. This past year, we held quiz bowls for our Self Care course with topics including, ophthalmic conditions, contraception, STDs, SOAPing, Cough and Cold, Allergic Rhinitis, Dermatitis, Drowsiness, Hemorrhoids, and Top 200. We also had quiz bowls for integrated therapeutics in the topics of Acid/Base electrolytes, Hypertension, Heart Failure, Shock, Hyperlipidemia, Pulmonary Diseases, Stroke, ACS, Infectious diseases, and much more. In order to increase participation and reach our goal of increasing our presence on campus, we expanded the event to students from every class with the hopes of providing review to the upperclassmen. 
Functional Group Review (new initiative): 

This was a new initiative that was set into place to try to help a need of the school. The incoming class were weaker in the biochemistry field and so this event was to help accommodate those P1s who had taken biochemistry many years ago and those who needed a refresher course. A group of Rho Chi members collaborated with the medicinal chemistry professors to compile a 3 hour course to help build a foundation of biochemistry. This session was well received and there are plans to continue this in the future. This session also stemmed an idea of creating online modules for students to learn on their own time. These may be implemented in the upcoming years.
Pre-Pharmacy Club Activities:

Members of Rho Chi - Delta Iota are encouraged not only to assist pharmacy students but also those interested in our profession. This past year, we were involved in multiple events with the Pre-Pharmacy students at the undergraduate school of both University of Hawaii at Hilo and at Manoa. In September, we conducted mock interviews for the pre-pharmacy students at UH Hilo. We provided feedback and tips to ensure a successful interview. We also partnered with UH Manoa to implement a Mentor/Mentee program. This allowed undergraduate students to utilize pharmacy students as a mentor should they need any advice. We also hosted the students at our school for a day of ice-breakers to get to know our members and broke out into small groups to answer any questions that they may have about DKICP.
Currently, we have a great relationship with both campuses and plan to continue these events. We have received feedback that many students were accepted into their choice pharmacy school and felt better prepared by attending our events. 

Journal Club:

We began the journal club program one year ago and it has been quite successful. Journal club allows students to further practice their skills in the evaluation of evidence-based journal articles. It advances them academically and prepares students for the discussion of journal clubs when evaluating and making changes in clinical practice. Journal clubs through Rho Chi is an additional way to prepare for rotations and a pharmacy career. 

Rho Chi Journal Club is conducted in a formal professional setting with students and faculty participation. Two groups of two students present at these journal clubs. They prepare a handout and powerpoint presentation ahead of time to present to faculty and students. The first meeting consists of a student-led journal discussion of the article they chose to evaluate. That is an informal meeting with the chair and two groups. The second meeting is their formal presentation in front of faculty and students. The formal presentation is 15 minutes with 1 minute for questions. This year there was five journal clubs and at each session there was an average of 20 people in attendance at formal presentations. Plans for future years include hosting at least 6 journal clubs a year and increase the amount of attendance to at least 35 per session. 

Soap Presentations:

The soap presentation is a collaboration with another organization on our campus known as the Hawaii Student Society of Health - System Pharmacy (HSSHP). HSSHP is involved with helping students learn clinical skills and assist them in the areas of getting into residency. For this reason, their goals align with the mission of Rho Chi. We collaborated to promote the use of clinical knowledge and practice towards SOAPing during our APPE and IPPE rotations. 
The format of these presentations include two sessions. The first informal session involves multiple groups working up 2 cases. The groups consisted of first, second, and third year pharmacy students. The goal was to introduce first year students to SOAPing and to help second year students receive guidance from third year students. During the formal session, the groups would present their finding of the case in a professional SOAP format. Faculty often attended these events and provided their clinical pearls and knowledge. 

This year, we hosted two events with more than 5 faculties involved with each formal event. We received feedback that these events helped to alleviate any fears students may have during rotation. We plan to keep this event ongoing and have made a chair position to facilitate these events in the future. 
Retail Rotation Review: (new initiative)
This was a new event that we hosted to help first year pharmacy students on their way to their first retail rotation block. We provided dos and don’ts for students and provided a presentation on commonly seen scenarios in a community pharmacy setting. This event was approved by the rotation site coordinator and over 50 students attended from a class size of about 80. Topics included in this event included pharmacy law, insurance plans, conducting prescription transfers, handling doctor calls, and preparing prescriptions. We plan to host this event yearly in the spring before student’s head off into rotation.
Financial/ Budgeting: Provide information on how your budget was determined and approved and how it supported your chapter’s activities. Include information on fund-raising that was conducted to meet this budget. (Limit 250 words) (See Appendix 2 for Budget Example Template.)  (For split campuses, please reference the budget items by campus.)
Our Delta Iota Chapter started off the 2016-2017 academic year with $4332.80. All new initaties, which consisted of 17 new students and 1 faculty initiated were required to pay dues of $150 each (with $65 going to the national office and $85 to go towards chapter events. This totaled to 

2700 in income. Over the past year, we raised $433 in tutoring. 

The majority of our expenses went towards our Initiation Banquet and snacks for our events. Our goal was to boost attendance at our events and initiation banquet. This year. We had to host our banquet during spring break and therefore it was a bit inconvenient for many students. Unfortunately, this was the only date that we could accommodate our keynote speaker. However, through our efforts, we were able to host a successful banquet. The chapter was also fortunate to have the support of Walgreens and the support from our College of Pharmacy. Walgreens has pledged 3000 to help our chapter events. At the time of this report, we are still pending their donation but it has been approved by the district supervisor. The Daniel K. Inouye College of Pharmacy also made a generous contribution to our chapter by funding the cost of the dinner for current Rho Chi members and faculty guests. Also, a previous Rho Chi member attended a Rho Chi general meeting and was impressed by our chapter events and contributed a monetary donation to support our events.

The chapter also voted for funds to provide for events. We are also planning to provide our current members with stoles for the Class of 2018. The executive board also voted to make donations to support various student organizations on campus and decided to fund fees for our executive officers to attend leadership building symposiums.
Initiation Function: Describe the initiation function, including when and where it took place, who attended it (not specific names), information on the speaker (if applicable), etc.  (Limit 250 words)
The Rho Chi - Delta Iota chapter, from the Daniel K. Inouye College of Pharmacy (DKICP), inducted 17 student pharmacists from the class of 2019 and one faculty initiate at a banquet in the Imiloa Astronomy Center March 31, 2017. The dinner was sponsored by Walgreens, and was attended by Dr. Eleanor Wong, Walgreens district supervisor, Dr. Erin Samura, Hilo Walgreens pharmacy manager, and Denay Jones, Hilo Walgreens store manager. Keynote speaker was Dr. Paul W. Bush, who is chief pharmacy officer at Duke University Hospital in Durham, North Carolina and program director for the Health System Pharmacy Administration/MS residency. He is current president-elect of the American Society of Health-System Pharmacists (ASHP) after serving on the Board of Directors. In his speech, Dr. Bush emphasized on the importance of being a clinical pharmacist. He said health care can always be improved, and told the student pharmacists to always strive to be a clinical pharmacist, always strive to educate the patient, always seek to make pharmacy better and see it as inadequate and in need of improvement in order to always improve the field of pharmacy. He mentioned a tip to intern pharmacists that when there is downtime, always look to do more. We can ask to do more, and he suggested we volunteer to do things like chart reviews or medication reconciliation in order to help demonstrate the impact that a pharmacist can bring. He emphasized the importance of assuring that the patient receives the best care, and that we collaborate interprofessionally. Overall, we had 95 people in attendance.  
Evaluation/Reflection: Provide a reflective paragraph that evaluates the effectiveness of your activities and ways to improve. (Limit 500 words)

Our goal for the 2016-2017 academic year was to promote intellectual achievements and boost attendance at our events. We believe that we continued our activities well and our events were all successful. We were able to continue and improve our Quiz bowl, Journal Club, and collaboration with Pre-Pharmacy club events. Our new initiatives of Biochemistry review and retail rotation review were both well received. We implemented various ways to increase attendance and noticed an increase in attendance in some events but not all.

Overall, our chapter has five standing committees: Quiz Bowl, Tutoring, Journal Club, initiation Banquet and Pre-Pharmacy. This year, we look to implement a new committee for SOAP presentations. As of this report, the incoming executive board has proposals and amendments to place this plan into fruition. We believe that our events provided students with invaluable information and many students shared positive feedback that our events helped them to succeed. One notable story was from a pre-pharmacy student who mentioned that the tips presented during one of our events pushed them to prepare further for his pharmacy school interview and he was eventually accepted. 


Some improvements in our events could be to keep morale up throughout the year. Towards the end, we noticed that our participation was declining a little. To mitigate this, we held some potluck style meeting and noticed a resurge in participation. Tips for the future is to continue to make bonding events within our chapter. We also tested Journal club changes to see if we could improve on this event. We changed the format of the event from one hour to 2 hours. We noticed that while this increase in time increased the amount of question and answers a participant could receive, we also noticed a decrease in attendance. We decided to revert back to the one-hour presentation and plan to keep this format in the future. We hope that students will continue to utilize our services to promote academic excellence and to further develop their skills as practicing pharmacists. 

Other information:  If you would like to provide other information about your chapter that was not included in the above categories (e.g., development of a new website, organizing a regional meeting, etc.), add it here: (Limit 500 words)
If your chapter would like to be considered for the Most Improved Chapter Award, please complete the following form on a separate page.

Most Improved Chapter Award

Some chapters have been relatively inactive in past years, but current students/advisors have made great strides to increase the activities/projects of their chapters.  Rho Chi has instituted a designation for the “Most Improved Chapter Award” to recognize such strides.  In order to be eligible for this award, a chapter must meet all the basic chapter requirements requested within the chapter annual report.  Furthermore, the chapter annual report, names of elected officers, and the name of the chapter delegate to the Rho Chi Society National Office must be submitted to the Rho Chi National Office by the respective deadlines for each of these items. The chapter must send a representative to the Rho Chi Society Annual Meeting.  In addition, chapters must have “active” chapter status for at least 2 consecutive years (e.g., new schools must be in at least the third year of chapter activity).   
If your chapter would like to be considered for the “Most Improved Chapter Award,” indicate the significant improvement(s) of your chapter below.  Limit to one page.
Name of School/College: The Daniel K. Inouye College of Pharmacy at the University of Hawaii at Hilo
Chapter name and region: Delta Iota, Region VIII
Name of member submitting statement: Paolo Truong
Name of Chapter Advisor: Dr. Supakit Wongwiwatthananukit
Appendix 1

Chapter Activities Report Template

	[Delta Iota Chapter, The University of Hawaii at Hilo Daniel K. Inouye College of Pharmacy] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	Quiz Bowl
	Quiz bowls serve as a review session before exams to facilitate the studying process and to show attendees what areas need more focus
	This activity aligns with the mission of Rho Chi, because it is fostering academic excellence by helping other student pharmacists succeed academically.
	This is the fourth year having Quiz Bowls.
	We measure success by attendance and feedback from those who participated. We optimized the time spent for each question to allow for more student interaction with questions/ answers/ feedback.
	Approximately 4-10 members at each event.
	Approximately 30-60 students attended each event.
	Approximately $30 dollars were spent on supplies.

	
	Functional Group Review
	Offered review in Biochemistry and Medicinal Chemistry to provide a foundation for first year pharmacy students.
	Fostering academic excellence by helping other student pharmacists succeed academically
	This was a new initiative.
	n/a
	6
	55
	0

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	SOAP Session
	To give students practice and guidance with writing and presenting a SOAP.
	Advocates critical inquiry by guiding students in applying their clincal knowledge towards SOAPing.
	This is the 2nd event in the first year.
	n/a
	8
	30-55
	$90 was spent on snacks.

	
	Journal Club
	Journal club consists of two types of meetings: (1) student-led, where students meet to select and evaluate their articles, and (2) formal presentation, where students present to their peers and faculty. At each formal meeting, 2 groups present a journal article (15 minutes) with questions to follow (15 minutes).
	Journal club “advocates critical inquiry” by encouraging students to continually develop and refine their evidence-based practice skills.
	This is the 2nd year of this event
	N/a
	At each formal journal club meeting, there were approximately 8-15 Rho Chi members who participated
	Approximate 10-30 non rho chi members attended each event. Approximately 2-6 faculty members attended each event. 
	$45 dollars was spent at each event for snacks and prizes for the presentors.

	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Pre-Pharmacy Club
	Hosted mock interviews, mentor, mentee programs, and Q/A sessions with students from undergraduate schools.
	Advocates critical inquiry in those interested in our profession.
	This is the 4th year with this event. 
	We collect feedback from the pre-pharmacy coordinator.
	3-16
	8-30 prepharmacy students
	0

	Fundraising Events
	Tutoring
	Rho Chi tutors pharmacy students in various subjects
	Tutoring fosters academic excellence by helping  students reach their academic goals
	7 years, since the chartering of the Delta Iota Chapter
	Students who

receive tutoring are asked to complete an optional survey

asking about

strengths and

weaknesses of the

program. Some improvements we made to tutoring was posting requests for tutors on Facebook, instead of contacting potential tutors individually by email.   
	22 members participated. 
	A total of 78 hours were tutored impacting 25 students. 
	Raised 433 dollars.


Guidelines:

1. For each activity within a category use a separate line in the table (you may add more lines as you see fit)

2. Keep your descriptions of each activity brief limiting overall table to 3 pages or less.
Appendix 2
Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report Template and Example.

	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	Balance Forward
	
	4332.80
	4332.80
	Balance from previous year

	Polo Refund Deposit
	
	334.40
	4667.20
	Polo company refund -error in printing

	Journal Club Gifts
	51.98
	
	4615.22
	Snacks / Gifts

	Polo Reimbursement
	340.00
	
	4275.22
	Paid for Rho Chi Polos

	Reimbursement - Vicky
	63.43
	
	4211.79
	Gifts for the school

	Donation - Dr.Yamamoto
	
	12.37
	4224.16
	Donation to chapter

	Donation - Dr. Yamamoto
	
	37
	4261.16
	Donation to chapter

	Journal Club
	43.15
	
	4218.01
	

	Rho Chi Clipboards
	56
	
	4162.01
	Gifts for Member with most tutor hours

	SOAP
	40.45
	
	4121.56
	Snacks for SOAP event

	Journal Club
	60.92
	
	4060.64
	

	Banquet Deposit
	100
	
	3960.64
	Deposit for Initiation banquet

	Fall Tutor Money
	
	222.00
	4182.64
	Money raised from tutoring

	Kerri Reimbursement
	24.08
	
	4158.56
	Quiz Bowl Snacks

	Journal Club
	80.51
	
	4078.05
	

	New Member Chapter Dues
	
	2550.00
	6628.05
	

	Banquet Rental
	300
	
	6328.05
	Location fee

	National Dues
	1170
	
	5158.05
	

	Rho Chi Banquet
	398.58
	
	4759.47
	Initiation banquet decorations

	Blue Zones Donation
	50
	
	4709.47
	Donation to the school

	Banquet Reimbursement-Chelsea
	328.27
	
	4381.20
	Initiation banquet decorations

	Sky Garden Banquet Food Costs
	2273.79
	
	2107.41
	Initiation banquet dinner

	Banquet Fee + Polo 
	
	1329.00
	3436.41
	

	Banquet Fee- Kevin
	
	60
	3496.41
	

	Journal Club
	43.40
	
	3453.01
	

	Rho Chi Cords
	212.50
	
	3240.51
	

	Polo Fees
	235.09
	
	3005.42
	

	Polo + Tutor
	
	49
	3054.42
	

	Initiation Dinner
	62.46
	
	2991.96
	

	PLS Symposium Officers
	55
	
	2936.96
	Covered fee for officers to attend a professional development seminar

	National Reimbursement
	
	837.50
	3774.46
	Recovered an uncashed check from 2014

	Walgreens Donation - Pending
	
	3000
	
	Approved donation pending arrival from Walgreens to support our chapter functions

	
	
	
	
	


The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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